
Consultation response form 

  
Radio LaB's FM Community Radio Licence covers the Luton area.  However the University of 
Bedfordshire, also covers other areas and has students further afield, such as in Bedford and 
Milton Keynes.  Were small-scale DAB capacity to become available in these areas Radio LaB 
may decide that it would like to seek carriage using reserved capacity via a C-DSP licence. 
  
However, we do not feel that it is reasonable for a not-for-profit community organisation to be 
required to purchase and pay recurrent licence fees for a further C-DSP every time we seek to 
use reserved capacity on another multiplex.  We believe that we should be able to use one single 
C-DSP licence for access to reserved spectrum across multiple small-scale multiplexes. 
 


